JUNE 12, 2018
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

June 12, 2018 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Vice Chairman Andre Sorrentino, and Commissioners Thomas Brown, Thomas Collins and Edmund M. Erickson.  Also present were Treasurer Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., District Manager Bruce Smith, District Secretary Karla Wright, and Deputy Treasurer Joyce Logan.  Chairman Andrew Kitzen and Account Clerk Marie Caputo were excused.    

The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.   

Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the Minutes from the May Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Sorrentino, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Minutes from the May Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 
District Invoices

· The invoices for the months of May and June were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of May and June were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Financial Report 
· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2018- 26)
· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the June 12, 2018 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Sorrentino, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried.   
Correspondence

· Notice of Public Hearing to be held on June 5th at 2PM in relation to the increase and improvement of facilities at the Huntington Sewer District.
· Letter from Nationwide stating that the fixed contract crediting rate for the next 12 months will be 2.30%.
· Letter from MetLife stating that they are in compliance with the Department of Labor final ruling amending the disability claim procedure for the Short Term Disability policy.
· Letter from PERMA congratulating the District for following all claims procedures for calendar year 2017.
District Manager Requests

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,200 for building supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $1,200 for building supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $2,500 for firemanic supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $2,500 for firemanic supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the purchase of a contract with FireGrantsHelp.com at a cost of $750 for the narrative and review for the 2018 – 2019 AFG Grant.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the contract with FireGrantsHelp.com at a cost of $750.  Motion unanimously carried.  

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $100 to LIEVT for training on Diagnosing Multiplexed Data Bus Networks for Trevor Smith and John Latuso.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the expenditure of $100 to LIEVT.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $3,312 to Air Vac 911 for Air Vac 911 Filters.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $3,312 to Air Vac 911.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  Nothing unusual.  
Training and Certifications:  No Report.
Part time Dispatchers:  I am going to start training new part time dispatch seeing as we have lost a couple of people.
Volunteers:  No Report.
Employees:  No Report. 
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  New – Back in Service.     
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-15:  (Water Rescue and Rehab Unit) – No Report.  
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars (21, 22, 23, 24 & 90):  No Report. 
· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – The fire pump is OOS.  Repair items are two weeks out.  Working on prices now to completely replace the Westerbeke engine and Darley pump with a combination engine and pump set up.

· SCBA:  I made arrangements to have the SCBA air making machine in the same spot as the existing cascade system.  The electricians have to install a three phase outlet first.   
Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
· Outside Shop Work:  April figures below, billing for April now.
Halesite:  

$1,896.72
Centerport:  

$2,314.10
Cold Spring Harbor:  
$_ 765.08
Totals:  
            $4,975.90
Building & Grounds:

· General Conditions:
· Fence:  George Dobler, owner of 140 Wall Street is currently away.  I will make contact with him when he returns to find out the status of the fence installation.  Total cost $4,250.
· Soffit:  repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – open.

· Annex:  seal around shop garage door – open.
· Lounge:  I have been working with Barbara McNally on design and materials.  Receiving estimates for floor tile, wall tile and countertop.
· Secretaries/Treasurer Room:  No Report.

· Windows:  No Report. 
· Signage:  No Report.
· Lighting Upgrade: No Report.
· Roof Repairs:  No Report.
· Second Floor Conference Room:  Started to renovate room.  Walls, ceiling, electric and carpet. 

· Building Renovation: 
· Card Access and Cameras:  I have a quote from A+ Technology and Security for approximately $76,000.  All work and material is on the NYS contract.  I have also applied for a NYS Municipal Grant for the work on the premise of security and work place violence prevention.

· Camera System – No Report. 

· Annex:
· Garage Doors – I have been using TM Kenny for some minor door repairs and evaluations instead of Tierney and Courtney. 
· Weather stripping has been installed where needed. 

· Plumbing:  
· A ball valve at the RPZ valve failed.  Maccarone Plumbing repaired and certified the repair with SCWA.   
Old Business:

· Fuel Storage:  
· Tank Top Upgrade:  I am waiting to hear from the local Fire Marshal’s office concerning above ground gasoline storage.  It is permissible in Suffolk County providing local law permits it as well.  

· Inspections: – No Report. 
· Grants:  
· Federal AFG Grant – No Report.
· Card Access – I am going to apply for a SAM grant.  I have been in touch with Nancy from Senator Marcellino’s office.
· Cameras – Progress.

· ISO - Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  
· The NYS Parks Department responded to the recent letter sent “by the Lloyd Neck Substation committee” requesting the immediate use of the generator building and the alienation of property at Caumsett State Park to build a substantial structure.  In a nut shell, they were denied.   
· All correspondence has been through Real Estate Attorney, John Breslin. 
· Communications:

· Radios – No Report.  
· Dispatch Room – No Report.
· Computer System – No Report.

· Point to Point – (Boxer Court and HQ) I am meeting with contractors to discuss the details of the job.

· SCM Mobile Responder App and Interface – The system is in place for all members to use if they choose.

· LOSAP:
· Finger Readers – No Report.
·  Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  No Report. 

New Business:

· NYS Department of Labor – PESH:
· No updates.
· Plan Reviews:  
· FD approval needed: None.
· Zoning board meeting:  32 Woodbury Road.
· Shop:
· Annex Shop – Progress. 

· Lifts – I will have quotes for your review by the Workshop Meeting so that a decision can be made by the next Board Meeting.    
· SCBA:  No Report. 
· Annex:  No Report.  

· Main Building:
· The masonry on the building has to be sealed.  I have a couple of contacts working on leads for me. 
· Elevator Pit:
· H2M estimate is approximately $4,000 to do the following:

1. Design a secondary sensor/alarm system
2. Design rerouting of elevator sump water

3. Investigate water proofing

4. Describe scope of asbestos abatement

After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved to use H2M at a cost of $4,000.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Kitchen (1st floor):

· I have received one estimate from Design Views, Inc. (Barbara McNally) using her selection of contractors for around $18,000.  This quote includes labor and material for a ceramic tile floor, quartz counter top, back splash and all demolition necessary for each item.  

After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $650 to Barbara McNally for her fee for the design plan.  Motion unanimously carried.  
Requests:
· Surplus Items:  
· Request the Board approve a Resolution for the surplus of the following equipment:  Four (4) single gas CO meters.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved a Resolution to accept the surplus item of four (4) single gas CO meters which has an original value of $480.00.  Current value is $0.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2018-28) 
· Request the Board approve a Resolution for the surplus of the following equipment:  Three (3) multi gas meters.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved a Resolution to accept the surplus item of three (3) multi gas meters which has an original value of $3,800.  Current value is $0.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2018-29)
·  Permissive Referendum Resolutions:  
· Request the Board approve a Permissive Referendum to expend $76,000 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund for the purchase and installation of an Access Control System at Headquarters and Annex building.
· Notice to Bidders:  None. 
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
At this time Asst. Chief Keane, 2nd Deputy Chief Dodge and 3rd Deputy Chief Schwier joined the meeting.  Chief Conroy was excused. 
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $33.73 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of backroom supplies at Stop N Shop.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $33.73 for backroom supplies.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $295.83 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at Restaurant Depot for Memorial Day parade on May 28th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $295.83 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $79.78 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at Stop N Shop for Memorial Day parade on May 28th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $79.78 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $2,151 to Main Street Nursery for flowers at Installation dinner on May 12th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $2,151 to Main Street Nursery.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,532.50 to Ipromoteu for the purchase of installation dinner gifts for Installation dinner on May 12th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $1,532.50 to Ipromoteu.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,062.50 to Ipromoteu for the purchase of installation dinner programs for Installation dinner on May 12th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $1,062.50 to Ipromoteu.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the attendance at FDIC fire training in Indianapolis, IN from April 8th – 13th, 2019.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the attendance at FDIC fire training in Indianapolis, IN from April 8th – 13th, 2019.  Motion unanimously carried.  

· Request the Board approve the purchase of refreshments at a cost not to exceed $500 and use of vehicles for training on June 21st, 24th & 30th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the purchase of refreshments and use of vehicles for training.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $122 to DiRaimos Pizza for refreshments at offsite training.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $122 to DiRaimos Pizza.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $66.98 to 32’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at Best Bagel A Round for defensive driving class held on June 2nd.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $66.98 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $280 to David Tellerman for defensive driving class held on June 2nd.  Cost is $40 per person for member/employee.  7 members/employees attended the class.  Adam Smitman, Karla Wright, Bill Muskopf, Fred Buckholtz, William Wright, Michael Plant and Ryan Doyle.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $280 to David Tellerman.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $329.50 to Gold Coast Deli for refreshments at Yaphank training on May 10th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $329.50 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $133 to Southdown Pizza for refreshments at offsite Marina fire training on May 18th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $133 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $48.39 to 32’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at Stop N Shop for standby at Installation dinner.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $48.39 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $123.35 to Southdown Pizza for the purchase of refreshments at standby for Installation dinner on May 12th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $123.35 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 
·  Request the Board approve the expenditure of $112.50 to DiRaimos Pizza for refreshments at offsite training in Lloyd Harbor on May 20th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $112.50 for refreshments.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $71.96 to Main Street Nursery for training supplies at offsite training on May 19th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $71.96 for training supplies.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,300 to the Long Beach Seaside Marching Band to march in the Greenlawn Parade on August 30th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $1,300 to the Long Beach Seaside Marching Band.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $520 for the purchase of a Rescue 42 Shark Collapsible Step Chocks for 2-3-4 from Hendrickson Fire Rescue Equipment.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the expenditure of $520 for a Rescue 42 Shark Collapsible Step Chocks for 2-3-4.
· Request the Board approve the use of 2-3-19 (Gator) by the Huntington Manor FD from July 16th – 22nd for their annual fair.  Approval pending insurance certificate supplied by HMFD for the week of use.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the use of 2-3-19 to HMFD pending the issuance of an insurance certificate.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of a printer for the Officers room at a cost not to exceed $300.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the purchase of a printer at a cost not to exceed $300.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,800 to the Police Band to march in the 175th Anniversary parade.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $1,800 to the Police Band.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of a Hurst Battery operated Tools for    2-3-4 at a cost of $27,795 from Firematic Supply Co. which is the sole proprietor of this product.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the purchase of a Hurst Battery operated Tools for 2-3-4 at a cost of $27,795.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Chiefs Report

Chief Conroy reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:
· Gabe Mahr, Military Leave, effective 11/26/13.  
· New Member, Graham Thomas-Martin into the Hook & Ladder Co., effective 5/22/18.

· New Member, John Oliveira into the Hook & Ladder Co., effective 5/22/18

· New Member, Jayson Heitner into the Engine Co., effective 5/22/18

· Graham Thomas-Martin, Medical Non Line of Duty, effective 5/23/18

· Working on locations for next year’s Installation dinner.  Looking at dates on May 4th & May 11th. 

1st Assistant Chief Keane reported on the following:  
· HFD will be standing by with 1 Engine for CSH on Saturday, June 16th from 12pm – 4pm.
· Department Work Detail on Saturday, June 23rd in town for 175th Anniversary journal.
· Submitting a list of members that would like to attend Fire Expo in Nashville, TN.  Brian Keane, Scott Dodge, Sean Schwier, Jason Sandvik, Chris Amendolare, Neil Getter, Nick Ambrosio and Ben Kitzen.
2nd Deputy Chief Dodge reported on the following:  
· Roslyn Fire Department will be standing by here at Headquarters during the Hose Company Hoe Down fundraiser on Saturday, June 30th.

· Training dates are June 21st & 24th.  

· Yaphank training date is June 28th.

· Completion of Apparatus Operator Emergency Vehicle Operation course:  Benjamin Kitzen, Andrew Kitzen and Daniel Giraldo.  Certificates will be filed in District personnel files.

· Completion of Firefighter I:  John Canino Jr.  Certificate will be filed in District personnel file.

· Completion of Firefighter II:  Michael Friel, Brian Keane and Chris Amendolare.  Certificates will be filed in District personnel files.

· Completion of Incident Safety Officer Academy:  Nick Ambrosio and Jimmy Martin Jr.  Certificates will be filed in District personnel files.   

3rd Deputy Chief Schwier reported on the following:

· No items to report. 
New Business
· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the request to expend $76,000 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund for the purchase and installation of an Access Control System at Headquarters and Annex building.  Motion unanimously carried.  Legal Notice to be published in Long Islander.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2018-27).
· June Workshop Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, June 26, 2018 at 7 pm.

· Audience Overview for the Website:  277 Users viewed 1,209 pages of the website in May.

· Request the Board approve the LOSAP monthly accrued benefit for George Bodnar effective July 1, 2018.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the LOSAP monthly accrued benefit for George Bodnar.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Received the 2017 External Audit from Robert Johnson, Accountant.  Copies sent to the NYS Comptroller’s office and Jo-Ann Raia, Town Clerk.  A copy is also available at the District office and was handed out to all Commissioners to review.  The District was found compliant under Governmental Auditing Standards.  Public Notice to be published in the Long Islander.

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $78 to Comm. Tom Brown for the purchase of pictures from installation dinner for all Commissioners and district office.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $78 to Comm. Brown.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· LIEBG would like to go forward now that all of the 2017 calculations are complete with the analysis of increasing benefits to $30.  Cost will be $1,250 to do the analysis projection.  Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,250 to LIEBG to do projection analysis for LOSAP program.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $1,250 to LIEBG for projection analysis for LOSAP program.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Old Business:

· No items to report.
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Brown and seconded by Comm. Erickson the meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Fire District Secretary 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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